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June 2, 2023 
 
 
Julie Mikulas  
Martin Marietta Materials, Inc.  
1800 N. Taft Hill Road  
Fort Collins, CO 80521 
 
RE: Home Office Mine, M-1977-439 
 Technical Revision submission 

Decision Date Extension 
 
 
Dear Ms. Mikulas: 
 
June 1, 2023, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety received your request for an 
extension date for a Technical Revision.  MMM committed to submitting a TR by May 31, 2023 
with a design for a groundwater drain on the north side of the G1 reservoir.  This commitment is 
documented in the February 7, 2023, AM4 application, Adequacy Response 3, question 40f.  The 
decision date has been extended from May 31, 2023 to June 14, 2023. 
 
Since we last spoke, the county assignments for Larimer County has changed.  Patrick Lennberg 
is the specialist in charge of the Home Office Pit.  Patrick can be contacted at 
patrick.lennberg@state.co.us. 
 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at (720) 774-0040 or brock.bowles@state.co.us. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Brock Bowles 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
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Julie Mikulas 

Regional Land Manager 
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May 31, 2023 
 
 
Mr. Brock Bowles 
Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety 
1313 Sherman Street, Room 215 
Denver, CO 80203 
 
RE:  M-1977-439 Amendment 4, Adequacy Review Item 40.f. 
 
Dear Mr. Bowles: 
 
In our last adequacy review response prior to approval of Amendment 04, for Comment 40.f., we agreed 
to design an underdrain for the north side of G-I and submit it to the DRMS by May 31, 2023 as a Technical 
Revision.  We agreed that the drain would be installed if groundwater levels in the monitoring wells are 
within 4 feet of the ground surface for more than 2 consecutive months. 
 
Please accept this letter as our request for a two-week extension until June 14, 2023 to submit the 
Technical Revision.  We got the first round of the design back from the engineers today and just need a 
little time to review and make final edits. 
 
Also, wanted to let you know that Loveland Ready Mix to the north of G-I is questioning whether irrigation 
water on the surface of the cornfields is being caused by the liner.  We recently received a significant rain 
and we are filling G-I with free river water which could be causing the issue as the ditch overflowed for a 
short period of time.  We are working on getting the irrigation return flow ditch cleaned out so water 
flows freely and we will also be monitoring the situation to see if it improves.  Recent well monitoring logs 
will be submitted shortly for this quarter after we pull the June data. 
 
Please contact me at 970-407-3631 if any additional information is needed at this time. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Julie Mikulas 
Regional Land Manager 
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